Sociology of Mental Health Study Group

Report of Second Meeting held at BSA Medical Sociology Group Conference, Friday 16th September 2005, 12.30-1.30pm

Convenors:  Louise Woodward & Lydia Lewis

1. Introduction: & Apologies:

The convenors introduced themselves, welcoming everyone and giving background to the study group. It was explained that the Group had been established for about one year and that this was its second annual meeting.  New members were asked to provide their contact details for the circulation list.  Apologies were received from Jonathan Twist, Jo Warner and Nick Manning.   

2. Membership

LL updated the group that its current membership has risen to 105 and amongst others included sociologists, members of mental health organisations, including service user groups, and health professionals. Whilst retaining sociology of mental health as its disciplinary field, it was mentioned that the convenors had been particularly pleased with the broadening of the group’s membership base outside the circles of academia, as was stated in the Group’s original aims.

3. Website

LL stated that this had been established on the basis of comments received at last year’s AGM and that the convenors were now looking to review this.

3.1 Membership

LW highlighted that it would be beneficial to expand the member list on the web site (a form for which had already been circulated) as this would be enhancing to the Groups’ networking purpose.  Concerns were raised about contact details on the list, although it was stressed that member details had not been posted to date without permissions, just that there had been some misunderstanding about open access to the site.  The option of password access to the site was discussed, although LL reported that this would likely be a problem for the BSA to set up, and also indicated the drawback of this complicating matters both for members and others wishing (or directed from publicity materials) to browse the web site.  It was decided that instead, for the time-being at least, LL would up-date and then circulate the members list to all those included to check they were happy with the information provided before it was posted.  

3.2 Activities Page

Discussion took place around how this should continue to develop.  The suggestion was made that it could link to Medical Sociology News (MSN).  Convenors agreed to look into this, as well as  the possibility of developing a Group website with an independent web provider (with a link provided from the BSA web site so as to avoid losing important opportunities for publicity through the Association).  LL to speak with BSA and pursue this over the course of the next year. 

The possibility of posting papers on the web site was queried by one member.  LL stated that this had also been a suggestion at last year’s AGM, and that a link to an ‘issues’ page where members can post items of interest/concern or papers/proposals for comment had been established accordingly.  She highlighted the slight complication at present of having to ask the BSA to up-date this before informing members of any up-dates and how this could delay this procedure.  That some papers from the annual symposium were also posted on the web site was noted. 

4. Department of Heath Initiative 

LW introduced the consultation document forwarded to both convenors by Robin Johnson (housing and mental health, research and development consultancy). 

Background to the call: The Department of Health has recently commissioned some new work from the Sainsbury Centre for Mental Health, a consultation exercise which is to involve “all relevant stakeholders”, on “patient- and carer-centred services research priorities” for mental health.  The project leads are Chiara Samele and Frank Keating of SCMH, and Jan Wallcraft, a NIMHE fellow and Expert by Experience, and the work, commissioned by the NHS Service Delivery and Organisation R&D programme, is to take place over one year from July 2005.

 

The project plan is to start by drawing together an expert advisory group, who will be invited to help throughout the consultation process, and will advise on identifying stakeholder groups and methods of engaging them.  The smaller stakeholder advisory group will meet at the outset and will be consulted at regular intervals by email and post. The group will be recalled towards the close of the process to consider the draft report.  Despite this constraint over numbers, the project group was keen to have a representative from the field of housing, and has now invited Robin Johnson of RJA consultancy to “represent” that sector. 

Whilst RJA have of course their own views on the pressing need for research on mental health and housing – both for clinical/epidemiological studies of the effects of housing on health, and vice versa, and for more evaluative, “good practice” studies - It is keen to act, as far as this is possible, as a conduit for other housing and housing-related research bodies to make their own suggestions for a research agenda that will contribute to the development of more patient- and carer-centred services in mental health.  

RJA has requested a response from the group regarding whether individuals or departments would be interested in participating and developing a core response on behalf of (medical) sociology as a profession; and in terms of methodological advice/influences, especially qualitative methodology and ethnography.

LW suggested identifying a core of interested people from within the study group who might want to move forward with this.  Interest was expressed but the group felt they needed further clarification on involvement, including resources for the initiative.  It was suggested that a group response could add weight to this and that a core of individuals could put a document together, which was then circulated more widely to other group members for consultation.  Any interested parties were invited to contact LW.   

LW will act as named contact and meet with RJ and to clarify specifics and will then mail the group for comment, with a view to identifying interested parties. LW did highlight that this was in keeping with one of the group’s overall aims which is to act as a critical mass of expertise in the study area and to respond to research calls and contribute to policy development.

 

5. Annual event (conference/symposium)

(LL distributed a flyer for general publicity purposes at this point)

5.1 The group’s First Annual conference:

LW expressed delight at the success of the study group’s conference held in Nottingham June 30 2005. A report of the event has been circulated to all Group members and attendees, which included evaluation feedback: a synopsis of this was delivered.  It was noted that feedback had included comments on both format and content of this and future events.  This included that next years event would benefit from more time for discussion and reflection and the importance of ensuring the sociological focus of the event, including work focused around the analysis of power within the mental health field.

5.2 2006 event

Anne Rogers mentioned that Manchester could be a possible venue and agreed to help out if next years event was to be held there. Themes discussed included the social model of mental health (and what this could/should look like), although it was noted that that this had to a large extent already been covered.  Another suggestion was social capital which received a generally encouraging response.  It was agreed that the end of June was a good time of year to hold the annual symposium.

5.2.1 ESRC Seminar series:

Linked to the above was the suggestion by Anne Rogers that the group consider making an application for a seminar series which LW and AR had briefly discussed earlier in the year. Mark Freestone suggested that an ESRC seminar series would provide a venue for invited speakers and that it could be more inclusive.  

Discussion centred around who would lead the application and content; three key areas of sociology would be needed. A sub-committee was suggested by Ewen Speed who volunteered to be part of it.  The time of year was also fitting as a call was anticipated by the ESRC some time soon. LW agreed to look into this with MF and contact the group to establish a final sub-committee

6. Other Group Activities:

AR re-advertised that the Journal of Mental Health are doing a special edition on sociology, abstract submission deadline 10th October with full contributions by Spring 2006. The issue is due out by end of 2006.

7. AOB

None

